
 

 

The Village of Lexington Common Council held a Special Council Meeting 
Monday, May 2, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. in the conference room of the Village of 
Lexington Hall 7227 Huron Avenue, Lexington, MI  48450 
 
Called to order at 6:00 P.M. By Village President Elva Mills 
Pledge of Allegiance led by President Elva Mills 
Roll call taken by Clerk, Beth Grohman.  
Present: Dickinson, Beardslee, Klaas, Thibault, Mills  
Absent:  None 

Others present:  Jon Kosht, Beth Grohman and 5 citizens 
Public comment:   
Peter Muoio – 7276 Lester -Commented on Council seats and trustee attendance 
Andrew Gross- Croswell- Commented on the Police Car license plate. 
 
BUSINESS: 
 
ADMINISTRATION 

1. Council Resignation - Kaatz – Motion by Dickinson, seconded by Klaas, to 
accept the resignation of Trustee Kristen Kaatz. 
All Ayes, Motion carried 

2. Council Resignation – Babisz- Motion by Dickinson, seconded by Klaas, to 
accept the resignation of Trustee Jeff Babisz. 
All Ayes, Motion carried 
 

Public Comment 
Mary Ann Knoblauch-7127 Simons- Hope to see things improve and start working 
together. 
Andrew Gross – Croswell – Comments on the Open Meetings Act and rules for hiring 
officers.  Also commented on Law Enforcement Hiring. 
 
Council Comments 
Mills – Commented on the Opens Meetings Act 
Dickinson –Commented there is a difference between opinions and facts.  Council have 
policy in place to protect the Village.  
Klaas – Commented on transparency, information must be shared to all council 
members.  
 
 
Motion by Dickinson, seconded by Beardslee, to adjourn the meeting at 7:20 p.m. 
 
Respectfully Submitted 
 
Beth Grohman, Village Clerk 


